From the Chief Medical Officer Dr Michael McBride

Regulation & Quality Improvement Authority



Department of

Health, Social Services and Public Safety

www.dhsspsni.gov.uk

AN ROINN

Sláinte, Seirbhísí Sóisialta agus Sábháilteachta Poiblí

MÄNKVSTRIE O

Poustie, Resydènter Heisin an Fowk Siccar

Castle Buildings Stormont Estate Belfast BT4 3SQ

Tel:

Email:michael.mcbride

Your Ref: Our Ref:

Date:

1 July 2010

Dear lan

Dr Ian Carson

5 Lanyon Place

9th Floor, Riverside Tower

Chairman

BELFAST

BT1 3BT

RQIA FOLLOW-UP REVIEW – REDUCING THE RISK OF HYPONATRAEMIA WHEN ADMINISTERING INTRAVENOUS INFUSIONS TO CHILDREN.

Thank you for your letter of 19 May to Michael McGimpsey enclosing the above report, amended to take account of the Department's earlier comments.

I can confirm that we have reviewed this latest version and are content with the report.

Minister has approved the report and has accepted the 8 recommendations made by the review team.

It is encouraging to note that the review team found that HSC Trusts and independent healthcare facilities in Northern Ireland have good operational control of the administration of intravenous fluids to children and that compliance with NPSA Safety Alert 22: *Reducing the Risk of Hyponatraemia when Administering Intravenous Fluids to Children* has been substantially achieved.

The next step will be to publish the report and I would be grateful if you could arrange to have the report published on your website on 7 July 2010. It is not intended to issue a press release to accompany publication of the report.

Working for a Healthier People



DHSSPS 330-054-001

I am grateful to RQIA for carrying out this follow-up review.

Yours sincerely

DR MICHAEL McBRIDE

Chief Medical Officer

Mudrael My Circle

Glenn Houston

David Stewart

Dr McCormick

Dr Woods

Dr Livingstone

Andrew Browne

Tricia Finlay

Billy Baird

Claire Baxter